
 

 

 

 

 

Consultation regarding the formation of a multi-academy 

trust – summary of outcomes 

  



Context: 

As part of the process of forming a multi-academy trust, the Trustees of Bedford & 

Kempston Free School Trust undertook to consult with staff, families and the wider 

community regarding their proposals. 

The proposal to form the MAT was shared with families and the wider community on 7th 

October 2016, through a letter home, wider dissemination on social media and the local 

press, and some opinion was shared with us from this point. 

A formal consultation period ran between 15th November 2016 and 11th January 2017. 

Stakeholders were informed through social media, email, newsletters home and on the 

school website. 

The documents forming the basis of this consultation can be found at: 

http://bedfordfreeschool.co.uk/about/multi-academy-trust.php  

 

Comments from parents and the wider community: 

A very small number of comments were received back from parents during the whole 

process, via the school Facebook page. One parent of students at BFS attended the drop-in 

sessions held as part of the process. These can be found in the appendix to this document. 

Response to comments: 

Our response to the comments can be found in the appendix. 

Next steps: 

Given the responses received Trustees are confident that there are no strong feelings 

against the proposals, and that the opinions shared can be usefully incorporated into their 

actions as they form the multi-academy trust. 
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Appendix – responses to our proposals 

a) Comments via the BFS Facebook page 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

  



b) Questions from the drop in sessions 

 

Questions from the parent who visited the drop-in session covered: 

 

i) What are the main aims for forming the MAT? 

As per the consultation document published, and further refined in our 

Vision, Values & Operating Principles document 

ii) What impact will it have on admissions criteria? 

None at all are planned – one of our operating principles is “parental 

choice” and we are adamant the MAT should not lead to a diminution of 

choice for families within and outside the Trust 

iii) Who will be the new Trustees & Members? 

A combination of existing governors from both Elstow and BFS, 

supplemented by a few new people independent of either school, 

recruited to ensure Trustees and Members have enough capacity, and the 

right set of skills, to carry out their duties and ensure all the Trust’s 

schools are successful. 

iv) Will back office functions be shared? 

Potentially this will happen over time – but the model adopted is one of 

maximum autonomy for individual high-performing schools, so it would 

only happen should schools decide it was a good thing to do, and would 

be in consultation with the Trust’s schools. 

v) With Elstow & BFS linking, plus the proposed new secondary project in St 

Neots, how will you ensure you are not expanding too quickly? 

We believe that the Trust’s current plans are achievable with the capacity 

it already has – indeed we have only proposed the MAT and St Neots 

projects as we have already adjusted the leadership structure at BFS to 

create the capacity for them. Also, we believe that the changes will 

actually create capacity for further improvement in all its schools through 

efficiencies, synergies and other benefits that it has identified. 

vi) Will the Trust be a new legal entity? 

No, the intention is for Elstow School to join the existing academy trust, 

and for the trust to adopt the structures of a multi-academy trust at the 

same time, with representation from both school at the Member and 

Trustee level, plus new, independent individuals to bolster the skillset and 

capacity. 


